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OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· Seven (7) Homeowners

ITEM I—Call to Order by Vice President Frank Hedges at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum

· John Glass & Susan Schulter of 19821 introduced themselves as new owners. 

· Don Hawkins is Gene Snow’s (19216) son in law. He asked if the Board has the authority to set up a payment plan for Gene Snow and he was told by the Board that he would have to deal with Allied Collections. 

· 19713 – Barbara Matheson – inquired about whether her sewer line was on the list of the quarterly lines to be cleaned out by Drainworks and she was informed that she is on the list. 

· Jean Roth of 19419 needs to obtain a copy of her grant deed and send it to CMS.  

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of July 9, 2009, Board of Directors meeting. Jim Turke motioned to approve them. Laurel Stoner seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for July ’09 was reviewed by the Board.  

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A. Financial Report dated July 31, 2009 – no report given at this meeting. 

· The delinquency report dated 07/31/09 was reviewed by Frank Hedges.

· Jim Turke motioned to record a delinquent assessment for acct. 12004200. Steve Gillen seconded the motion and it passed.   

· Security Report – Frank hedges reported that the Bay Alarm Company had met with him to discuss an alarm system for the clubhouse. The Board will discuss the issue further. 

· Maintenance Report

1.  Frank Hedges talked about the water heater in the clubhouse. Frank has two bids for

     tankless heaters and one bid from Drainworks for a tank type heater. Jim Turke motioned 

     to have Drainworks install a new 40 gallon capacity water heater in the heater room. The  

     cost is not to exceed $1,400.00. Ruut Van Den Hoed seconded the motion and it passed.

     John from Drainworks should contact Jim Turke.

2.  Service issues with Bright Outlook were discussed.   

· Pool furniture is not being cleaned. 

· Dumpster enclosures are not being cleaned. 

3.  Bids to re-seal the complex were discussed. Also to re-stripe the complex and paint the  

     curbs.

4.  Sprinklers for fire sprinklers in the clubhouse need servicing and all of the fire

     extinguishers in the complex need servicing. Beacon Fire to the job. 

· Clubhouse – no action taken. 

· Landscape – none 
ITEM VI – Old and New Business

A. Old Business - None 

B. New Business – The issue of the loud renters at 19546 and 19547 was reviewed by the Board.  

ITEM VII – Correspondence – None reviewed. 

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles - The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by     

                                                            the 6th of every month.

ITEM IX—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for September 10, 2009, at the clubhouse. The Board went into executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, __________________________________________





      Board Member
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VINEYARDS OF SARATOGA HOA

EXECUTIVE SESSION – AUGUST 13, 2009

FRANK HEDGES, LAUREL STONER, STEVE GILLEN, JIM TURKE, AND RUUT VAN DEN HOED. 

